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Taking Minutes
Quick and easy guide to taking minutes

Minutes are simply notes taken during the meeting to remind you
what was discussed and agreed.  They don’t need to be long or
complicated, in fancy language or perfect grammar.  They do need to
record clearly and simply what decisions were made at the meeting
and who is going to carry them out.  Some sample minutes are
attached to the back of this sheet.

It is the Secretary’s job to take minutes.

Why is it important to have minutes?

H It is useful to have a written record of the meeting, what you’ve
decided to do and who is going to do it – memories are
unreliable!  This is true even if the meeting is very small and
informal.

H Minutes keep members of the group who weren’t able to attend a
meeting informed about what went on.

What tasks are involved in taking minutes?

The basic tasks for the minute-taker are:

H Taking rough notes during your meetings.

H Writing up these notes neatly or typing them out.

H Copying and distributing them to
relevant people.

H Keeping all minutes together in a file for
future reference.

What should you write down?

One of the most difficult things about taking
minutes is knowing what to write down and
what to leave out.   Keep these three central
points in mind:-

H Don’t try to write everything down – it’s
impossible and not useful.

H Concentrate on WHAT has been decided
and WHO is going to do it.  These are the
most important things to have records
of.

H Don’t worry about producing the perfect
minutes – it’s not a test or a competition.

The Resource Centre also
produces information sheets

on
Chairing a meeting

The  Secretary’s role
The Agenda

Organising an AGM
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See the Resource Centre
information sheet

‘The Agenda’
for more information

on producing an agenda.

Sort out the basics

H Make sure you have a copy of the
agenda to follow.  If the agenda is
produced in advance of the
meeting, read it carefully and if
possible go over it with the Chair.

H Get a decent pad of paper and
some good pens.

H Make up an attendance sheet in
advance, and pass this around for
people to sign.

H Have the file of past minutes with
you, in case any questions come
up about decisions from previous meetings.

Writing rough notes

The rough notes you take at the meeting need to be clear
enough for you to make sense of them when you come to
write them up!  The following things can help: -

H Start the page with the name of your group, date and
place of meeting.

H Always put an underlined heading for each separate
item.

H Leave a few lines space between one item and the
next, so you have room to add other points if the
discussion comes back to it later in the meeting.

H Underline or highlight decisions and who has agreed
to do what.

H Try dividing the page so you have a narrow column
down one side for recording who has agreed to do
what.

H Remember that the minutes need to be understood
by someone who wasn’t at the meeting, so you need
to give a bit of background.  For example, put ‘the
people in Hargreave Court were disgusted by the
rubbish in the street’ rather than ‘they all thought it
was disgusting’.

H The most important thing is to write the minutes up
quickly.  Don’t put the job off for weeks - it makes
a huge difference if the meeting is still fresh in your
mind.
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See the Resource Centre’s
information sheet

‘Chairing meetings’
for more ideas

Some common problems

There are some things that make every minute-taker’s life difficult.
Here are some of  the most common problems: –

H It is difficult to know exactly what has been agreed.  No one
is sticking to the point and lots of different suggestions are
being made about what to do.

H The discussion jumps from one item to another before any
of them are finished.

H Everyone is talking at once, and you can’t follow the
discussion.

H There is a long, confusing discussion and you don’t know
which bits are important to get down.

H You have been very involved in a particular issue and want
to say things, but can’t minute at the same time.

H You are nervous about getting it right.

Some solutions

H If a meeting is well run it makes taking minutes much easier.  It’s
the Chair’s job to keep the meeting in order –  but they can only
do this with the co-operation of everyone at the meeting.

H One idea is to discuss and agree together some guidelines by
which you’ll run your meetings - for example not interrupting,
putting your hand up if you want to talk, keeping to the agenda
item under discussion.

H Feel free to point out that is imposible to take minutes if
everyone is talking at once and not following the agenda.

H If it’s not clear what decision has been made, ask the Chair to
clarify this.

H If there is a particularly important or controversial decision it can
be useful to check what you are writing down with the meeting.
For example; ‘so the meeting wants it minuted that we have
agreed to boycott all Council meetings until they meet our
demands.’

H If you are concentrating on taking minutes it does limit how
much you can join in the meeting –  it goes with the job.  If there

is an item where you have been centrally involved and have a
lot to say, think about asking someone else to take minutes
just for that item.
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The Resource Centre has
computers you can use for

typing up your minutes.  You
can also get your minutes

copied cheaply at the
Resource Centre.

Some more solutions......

H If there is a long discussion try to pick out the main points and
just list them.  For example; ‘There was a long discussion about
rubbish collections and the following points were made...’

H Discuss the agenda with the Chair before the meeting – the
clearer you are about the content of the meeting, the easier it is
to minute it.

H Go through your minutes with the Chair after the meeting.  It can
be helpful to check through what you’ve written with someone
else.

H Don’t worry if your minutes aren’t perfect – this wont really
matter, and like everything it gets easier the more you do it.

Golden Rules

The main things to remember when you
are taking minutes are:

H Listen carefully to the
discussion

H Don’t try to write everything
down.

H Concentrate on writing down
what has been decided and
who is going to do it.

H Give each item a separate
heading.

H Write your rough notes up
soon after the meeting.



Sample Minutes 
 

Minutes of Merrydale Community Association meeting 
held on Thursday 28th February 2002, 7-9pm 

 

Present at meeting 
Mary Tyler (Chair), Jan Curtis (Treasurer), Andrew Brown (Secretary), Mavis Ashley, Tom 
Carter, Bill Forsyth, Ernie Grant, Doris Grant, Carol Parsons (Committee members) and 22 
members of the Association. 

Councillor Rob Price and Jeff Barnard from Housing Services were also at the meeting. 

1. Apologies for Absence 
Jenny Saunders, Mrs Dale, Bob Hartford. 

2. Minutes of the last meeting 
These were agreed as a correct record of the meeting. 

3. Open Day 
The local youth centre is holding an Open Day on Wednesday March 13th at the Community 
Centre 10am – 4pm.  Mary Tyler and Jan Curtis said they would be attending.   

4. Treasurer’s Report 
The Treasurer, Jan Curtis, reported that the Association has £456 in the bank and £32.87 in petty 
cash, making a total of £488.87.    

5. Arrangements for the AGM 
The Secretary, Andrew Brown, reported that the Community Centre has been booked for the 8th 
May.   There will be a social and buffet after the AGM business is over.  Doris Grant and Carol 
Parsons offered to organise the buffet. 

ACTION: Doris & Carol to organise the buffet for the AGM 

6. Summer Funday 
It was agreed to organise a summer outing to Thorpe Park during the school summer holidays. 
Jan Curtis will investigate the price of coaches, and the details will be discussed at the next 
meeting. 

ACTION: Jan to investigate coach prices and report back to next meeting.  

7. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting is on Thursday 28th March 2002, in the Community Centre. 


